GLENN HILLS

Hello,

My name is Glenn Hills.  My wife Sandra and I are friends of the Armour family from Canada.

We first met Carolle & Dave at a bridge game at their house.  My very first impression of Dave came as a result of his handshake.  He squeezed my hand so hard that I wasn’t sure if I was getting it back.  This handshake led me to believe that I had just met someone who was confident, determined and perhaps even a little stubborn.  The next 20 years showed me that Dave was all of these things.

Dave & Carolle hosted a bridge game each month for usually between 16 to 20 people.  None of the rest of us were ever allowed to host this game – this was clearly the Armour’s bridge game.  Dave’s partner in this game was his lifelong partner Carolle.

The more perceptive among you may have noticed that Texan is not Carolle’s first language … nor was it English.  When Carolle played bridge, she needed to translate in her mind what she saw, come up with a bid in French, and then translate it back into English.  Every once in a while, something got lost in the translation.  When this happened, Dave never seemed upset or perturbed.  In Dave’s eyes, Carolle could never make a bad bid or a bad play – at the bridge table or otherwise.

Sandra and I are very honored to be here to represent all of the bridge playing Canadians from back home.  The group Dave and Carolle formed still exists today.  We now take turns hosting.  We’ll be making one change this year.  We will be awarding the David P. Armour Memorial Trophy to the person voted to be the best partner.  It doesn’t really matter who wins.  What matters is that each year we will be paying tribute to our founding member.

Several years ago, Sandra & I came down to Austin for a visit.  As usual, Carolle & Dave were the perfect hosts, taking us all over the southern half of Texas.  This trip confirmed for me something that I probably already knew – Dave is more Texan than any Texan I ever met.  One of Dave’s particular areas of expertise was eating Texan food – he loved taking us to Texan barbecues or for Tex-Mex food.

My other observation from that trip was that both Dave and Carolle had become workhoholics, each working at least 12 hours each day – no more time for bridge games.

As many of you know, Dave and Carolle recently drove to Canada for Dan’s convocation.  This allowed many of us to come visit with him, for what we all knew would be the last time.  Even though Dave was not his usual self, it was still great for all of us to be able to visit with him one last time.  Whether Dave is up there right now playing bridge, whether he’s gone fishing, or whether he is working on the computer, at least we know that he is not suffering the pain he’s had to live with these past months.

If someone asked to describe Dave in 10 words or less, I’d say he’s a hard working, fun loving and very devoted family man.  And it was an honor and privilege to have spent time with him.

Thank you!!

